#### **Newsletter to Barossa Infrastructure Ltd Customers**

26 March 2021

## Change of Water Source - Chlorinated

From Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> March 2021 until at least July and possibly until September 2021, SA Water intend on changing BIL's water source from the Warren Reservoir to their Swan Reach system. <u>During this time, the water supplied to BIL customers will be chlorinated</u>. BIL customers should review their irrigation practices and make changes if deemed necessary.

## Water Usage

Please monitor your water use closely. We have noticed that a number of customers are getting very close to, or exceeding, they available water allocation. If this is you, try finding another customer who can help with a <u>Customer to Customer</u> temporary transfer or submit a request for <u>Additional</u> temporary water and we will try to help.

If you have surplus water in Water Year 20/21, please submit a <u>Surplus</u> temporary water form so Neville can help other customers.

# Water Use Invoicing

Invoicing for water use in February and March 2021 is scheduled for the first week of April. Payment on or before the due date is greatly appreciated.

## Water Security Strategy

DEW is embarking on the development of a regional Water Security Strategy. I have been invited to sit on the Steering Committee, which provides strategic advice & oversight to those preparing the strategy.

I am mindful of concerns by customers that this Strategy does not delay or impact efforts to meet the immediate additional water needs of the region, and I will do what I can to ensure this does not occur.

If you have any thoughts on this, please let me know.

### Contact for BIL Operations

Barossa Infrastructure Ltd Infrastructure Maintenance Services

Simon Schutz 0403 743 199 Simon@BIL.net.au Steve Dewar 0418 845 738 Neville Skipworth 0407 972 311 Neville@BIL.net.au Caleb Staehr 0432 074 572

Simon Schutz | General Manager